
英語 

 

 

Important notification:       英語 

To all patients visiting Shonan Fujisawa Tokushukai Hospital 

Shonan Fujisawa Tokushukai Hospital has recently been announced by Kanagawa Prefecture as a "Designated Medical 

Institution for Referrals." Our hospital provides outpatient care primarily for patients who come with a referral letter from 

their primary care doctor. 

If you do not have a referral letter, you will be required to pay the following optional medical fees.  

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation. 

初診 選定医療 

 

 

 

 

 

From October 1st 2024, ￥７，７００（Tax included） 

再診 選定医療費 

 

 

 

 

 

From October 1st 2024, ￥3，3００（Tax included） 

If you feel unwell, please start by consulting your nearby primary care doctor. 

As a Medical Institution that focuses on referrals, the hospital shares the role with family doctors and provides outpatient 

services that require medical equipment and facilities such as surgery, procedures, chemotherapy, and radiotherapy. 

 

If your family doctor determines that you require specialized examinations or treatment, please ask your doctor to prepare a 

referral letter before visiting our hospital. 

[Contact information] General Reception (Medical Affairs Division) Patient Support 

Center 

紹介状を持たずに当院を受診される場合、保険診療分とは別にご負担いただく費用 

Patient‘s choice of Visit without referral letter  - Designated Medical Fee 

If you visit our hospital without a referral letter, you will need to pay an extra fee in addition to your regular 

insurance-covered costs. The fee will apply separately to each of the specialties you visit on the same day． 

 

病状が安定し、かかりつけ医への紹介を申し出た後も当院を受診される場合、保険診療分と別にご負担いただく費用 

Patient’s choice of treatment fee for return visits  

Once your health condition has stabilized and you have asked to be sent to your primary care doctor, and you decide to continue visiting 

our hospital (to the same clinic), you will need to pay an extra fee in addition to your regular insurance-covered costs.  

 


